Drawing 101: Lesson Seven
Anybody can draw. I realize that is not the common view but I
stick by it. If you want to learn how to draw, you can. You
just have to practice and have some confidence in yourself.
Here are seven “lessons” that will help you get there. I’ve
been drawing since I was a kid and had art lessons in high
school. I’ve also read a few books on drawing. I’m taking
ideas from all my experiences and reading to help you learn
how to start drawing. I recommend doing no more than one
lesson a day. It takes some time to learn to draw. Just like
anything else, you have to practice on a regular basis to get
there.
Lesson Seven
This last lesson will bring together everything you’ve learned
in lessons 1-6. Time to put your skills to the test! Recruit a
family member who will sit for you. They need to sit in the
same basic position for about 15 minutes. I drew my 4-year-old
son as he sat and watched television. He stayed in pretty much
the same position so it worked. I thought the way his hand was
resting on his face was interesting. Try not to just draw a
person looking straight at them. That is kind of boring
wouldn’t you say? Look for an angle that feels interesting to
you.
Lightly and quickly draw the outline of their face, hair,
facial features, neck, and shoulders. You are not going for
perfection, you can erase any lines you don’t like later.
Just make adjustments to your lines as you go. Draw any shapes
that you see caused by the light. Draw exactly what you see.
Fill in the shaded areas. Fill in the hair with the texture
that you see.

Editor’s Note: We are now accepting submissions by anyone that
has attempted these lessons. Go here to see how to submit your
drawings.

Drawing 101: Lesson Six
Anybody can draw. I realize that is not the common view but I
stick by it. If you want to learn how to draw, you can. You
just have to practice and have some confidence in yourself.
Here are seven “lessons” that will help you get there. I’ve
been drawing since I was a kid and had art lessons in high
school. I’ve also read a few books on drawing. I’m taking

ideas from all my experiences and reading to help you learn
how to start drawing. I recommend doing no more than one
lesson a day. It takes some time to learn to draw. Just like
anything else, you have to practice on a regular basis to get
there.
Lesson Six
Lesson Six introduces you to portrait drawing. Don’t freak
out! Most people seem to think they can’t draw faces but that
isn’t true. Drawing realistic faces is all about scale. I’m
going to give you some tips to help.
Start by getting an egg and drawing a line down the middle
vertically and across the middle horizontally. If you are
looking straight at the lines, draw a circle on either side of
the vertical line just above the horizontal line. Now draw a
nose with half of it on each side of the vertical line with
the top of the nose starting at the horizontal line. Draw a
line for the mouth below the nose. Turn the egg in different
angles and notice how the appearance changes. From now on this
needs to stay in your mind as a reference point for drawing
faces. If you are looking straight at a face, the lines will
be straight. If you are looking at it from an angle they will
appear curved.
Now draw an egg shape on your paper. Lightly draw the vertical
and horizontal lines. Now draw the eyes, nose, and mouth
outlines. This lesson is not meant to get you to the point of
drawing a realistic face but rather to start putting together
the necessary pieces. Next draw the hair. Hair is long strands
so draw long fluid lines. Look in the mirror for reference.
Now look in the mirror and draw your eyes, nose, and mouth
onto the face. It doesn’t have to be perfect, you are just
starting to learn how to draw a portrait.
The last phase for this lesson is to find a picture, any
picture, of a face. Now turn the picture upside down and draw

all the lines and shapes you see. Don’t think about what
you’re drawing, just focus on the lines and shapes as you see
them.
When you’re done, turn the picture right side up.
Notice how you were able to draw a realistic face because you
focused on the lines and shapes instead of what you think it
should look like.

Editor’s Note: We are now accepting submissions by anyone that
has attempted these lessons. Go here to see how to submit your
drawings.

Drawing 101: Lesson Five
Anybody can draw. I realize that is not the common view but I
stick by it. If you want to learn how to draw, you can. You
just have to practice and have some confidence in yourself.
Here are seven “lessons” that will help you get there. I’ve
been drawing since I was a kid and had art lessons in high
school. I’ve also read a few books on drawing. I’m taking
ideas from all my experiences and reading to help you learn
how to start drawing. I recommend doing no more than one
lesson a day. It takes some time to learn to draw. Just like
anything else, you have to practice on a regular basis to get
there.
Lesson Five
This lesson is going to use many of the same techniques from
Lesson One. However, this will take what you’ve been
practicing and kick it up a notch. Choose a chair or stool in
your house and drape a blanket or throw something similar over
it. Place it in a direct light source. Start by drawing the
outline. Then draw the negative space. Remember, the negative
space is what shapes you see inside the object. For instance,
if you’re drawing a chair, what shapes do you see forming
between the legs? Draw those shapes. This is a technique to
help you make sure the parts of an object are in scale.
After you have your outline and your negative spaces then
begin drawing the edges of the chair surface. You will get to
practice perspective drawing in this lesson. Some lines will
be parallel with the floor but other lines will be at an
angle. This is just beginning drawing so we won’t go into a
big lesson on perspective. Simply draw what you see.
There should be lots of good areas of shading to work on.
Typically there will be a strong contrast of dark areas and
really bright areas. Use the side of your pencil to shade

those in. Finish by putting details into the blanket. This is
a good still life to practice because blankets have good
texture. You want to start practicing adding in texture
details.

Editor’s Note: We are now accepting submissions by anyone that
has attempted these lessons. Go here to see how to submit your
drawings.

Drawing 101: Lesson Four
Anybody can draw. I realize that is not the common view but I
stick by it. If you want to learn how to draw, you can. You
just have to practice and have some confidence in yourself.
Here are seven “lessons” that will help you get there. I’ve
been drawing since I was a kid and had art lessons in high
school. I’ve also read a few books on drawing. I’m taking
ideas from all my experiences and reading to help you learn
how to start drawing. I recommend doing no more than one
lesson a day. It takes some time to learn to draw. Just like
anything else, you have to practice on a regular basis to get
there.

Lesson Four
You might be noticing that many of the steps are the same.
Good job! This is drawing 101 and practicing the basics with
different subject matter is how you learn! A side note: these
basic lessons are in black and white. This is also known as
monochromatic. I suggest practicing monochromatic before you
start using several different colors.
For this lesson find some flowers in your house or yard. No
need to arrange them. Just draw them as they are. This is good
practice because it takes the shading skills you’ve been
working on and develops them a bit. With flowers you will have
even more levels of shading. Mastering your shading skills is
what will take your art to the next level. The better the
shading, the more interesting and realistic your drawing will
be. The way that light plays on objects is what catches the
eye. Shading is basically capturing the various levels of
light.
As always, start with the outline. Roughly sketch the flowers,
stems, leaves, and background. This is your first picture with

a background. So far you have just drawn the object itself.
For this drawing, fill up the entire piece of paper. With most
flowers there will be negative space. Look at the space
between the flowers. What shapes do you see? That is the
negative space. Carefully observe what those spaces look like.
As you draw multiple objects, scale becomes important. Making
sure the negative spaces are correct will help you with your
scale. For instance, if there is a diamond shape between two
flowers and you draw the stems to make a circle shape then you
have the positioning wrong.
Next, start filling in the outline with the shapes that light
is making. Drawing flowers is a good practice because there
are lots of details and textures. You will spend more time on
this step based on how much detail you want to add. In my
drawing I chose to draw each seed on the top of the
coneflower. That took time, but it made it look more
realistic. So start adding the details that you see.
Lastly, take the side of your pencil and shade in the darker
areas. Stems are round so I shade both sides and leave the
middle lighter. Leaves are folded in all sorts of shapes.
Think about something that is folded. The crease where it
folds is going to be darker. It is important to slow down and
really look at the way the light is projected on the object.
This is will guide your shading process. Start with the darker
areas and then move to the lighter places. Go back and keep
adding to the dark areas until it looks like what you see.

Editor’s Note: We are now accepting submissions by anyone that
has attempted these lessons. Go here to see how to submit your
drawings.

Drawing 101: Lesson Three
Anybody can draw. I realize that is not the common view but I
stick by it. If you want to learn how to draw, you can. You
just have to practice and have some confidence in yourself.
Here are seven “lessons” that will help you get there. I’ve
been drawing since I was a kid and had art lessons in high
school. I’ve also read a few books on drawing. I’m taking

ideas from all my experiences and reading to help you learn
how to start drawing. I recommend doing no more than one
lesson a day. It takes some time to learn to draw. Just like
anything else, you have to practice on a regular basis to get
there.
Lesson 3
Look out of your window and find a tree that looks interesting
to you. I’ll admit, I love drawing trees. You can get so much
good drawing practice from this. The picture of the tree that
you see below is one across the street in my neighbor’s yard.
I thought it was a cool tree and started drawing it.
I draw trees from the bottom up. Start at the ground and draw
the outline of the trunk. Once you get all of the trunk and
major branches, then you can start on the top half. A trick
that helps me with the top half of a tree is to find the
pattern of the smaller branches. Most trees have a general
direction that the branches are going. Think about that. What
are the differences between a pine tree and a willow? Can you
imagine the general pattern? Once I see the pattern I quickly
start using the point of my pencil to make those kind of
directional scratches. Don’t go for deep, bold lines. Light
scratches are perfect for this. I will tell you to draw what
you see but when you are drawing the top half of a tree, go
with the feel of it. Not every single little branch or leaf
has to be right.
The second step is to shade the darker areas and then shade
the lighter areas. Look for places where a big branch juts
out. Almost always that will be a darker spot for shading.
Then look for curves in the trunk. Those will require shading
to look realistic. Typically, I shade both sides of the trunk
darker and leave the middle lighter. That gives the impression
that the trunk is round.
The last step is to the draw the bark. I never draw individual

pieces of bark unless it’s an extreme close up of a tree. I
find the general pattern and start making light scratches.
Look for places in the bark that are darker lines and use the
point of the pencil to make that line more bold. Then fill in
blank spaces with light lines that match the pattern of the
bark. Some bark is straight and some is curvy. Fill in most of
the empty space on the trunk and branches with the appropriate
lines.

Editor’s Note: We are now accepting submissions by anyone that
has attempted these lessons. Go here to see how to submit your
drawings.

Drawing 101: Lesson Two
Anybody can draw. I realize that is not the common view but I
stick by it. If you want to learn how to draw, you can. You
just have to practice and have some confidence in yourself.
Here are seven “lessons” that will help you get there. I’ve
been drawing since I was a kid and had art lessons in high
school. I’ve also read a few books on drawing. I’m taking
ideas from all my experiences and reading to help you learn
how to start drawing. I recommend doing no more than one
lesson a day. It takes some time to learn to draw. Just like
anything else, you have to practice on a regular basis to get
there.
Lesson Two
Hold up your hand, close it a little bit, and point it toward
yourself. (I’m right handed, so I drew my left hand. If you
are left handed, draw your right hand.) I will tell you the
point of this lesson right up front: let go of what you think
something is “supposed” to look like. Honestly, that is one of
the keys to learning how to draw. You have to practice so that
you draw exactly what you see, no matter what.
Draw the outline of your hand. Now draw the lines between your
fingers and the lines in your palm. These lines might seem off
to you at first. Just keep drawing. Try not to think about it
too much. Next draw the fingernails. If there is any light
being cast on your hand, draw the shapes you see. Makes sure
to use the point of your pencil to add any small details, like
cracks in the skin.
The last thing is to fill in all the spaces that darker.
Remember that all things have varying degrees of light and
dark, so you will want to capture that. Close one eye. You
will notice that the lines between your fingers are the
darkest area. Start adding shade to those areas with the side

of your pencil.

Editor’s Note: We are now accepting submissions by anyone that
has attempted these lessons. Go here to see how to submit your
drawings.

